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PWDA: Royal Commission into Child Sexual Abuse mustn’t forget children with disability
People with Disability Australia (PWDA) has congratulated the Federal Government and Prime Minister for announcing that there will be a Royal Commission examining institutional responses to instances and allegations of child sexual abuse in Australia. 
“We are very pleased to hear that a spotlight will focus on these heinous crimes against children,” says Matthew Bowden, Executive Director of PWDA.
“PWDA stresses the importance of the Royal Commission including a specific focus on the sexual abuse that children and young people with disability experience. We know that children with disability are sexually abused at a much higher rate than their non-disabled peers and that these crimes although not exclusively are most often committed toward girls and young women with disability. 18% of women with disability report that they experienced sexual violence as a child.”

“Children with disability are often in segregated environments where they are more vulnerable to abuse and at risk of being targeted by perpetrators. The Royal Commission should have a focus on congregate settings of care such as institutions, residential and respite centres, special schools and out-of-home care. The inquiry needs to examine the barriers and failures of current systems in identifying, preventing, responding and achieving justice for victims.”
“The Royal Commission will need to make adjustments so that people with disability with cognitive and communication impairments are able to give evidence and bear witness to the abuses they have encountered.” 

It is essential that the Royal Commission enables people with disability to voice their experiences. We cannot allow this significant group to be silenced and forgotten. Only when we take a detailed look at the abuse inflicted on all children will we be able to take steps to make children safer,” says Mr Bowden.     
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People with Disability Australia Incorporated (PWDA) is a national disability rights and advocacy organisation. Our primary membership is made up of people with disability and organisations mainly constituted by people with disability.  We have a cross-disability focus - we represent the interests of people with all kinds of disability.  PWDA is a non-profit, non-government organisation.

Our vision is of a socially just, accessible and inclusive community, in which the human rights, citizenship, contribution, potential and diversity of all people with disability are respected and celebrated.  This vision underpins everything that we do.
